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Parish Council News (Parish Clerk 01788 891184) 

Parish Council Meetings – The next meeting of Barby & Onley Parish Council 
will take place on MONDAY 13th JUNE at 7.30pm in Barby Village Hall, Kilsby 
Road, Barby CV23 8TT 
Members of the parish are welcome to attend the parish council meeting, and the 
first 20 minutes of the meeting will be open for public participation. If you have a 
concern which you would like to make the parish councillors aware of, then come 
along and let them know about it.  It may not be possible to provide an answer 
immediately, but the matter can be put on the agenda for the following meeting. 
You will find the agenda published three days prior to the meetings on the parish 
website www.barbyandonleyparishcouncil.co.uk   

Annual Parish Meeting - The Annual Parish Meeting, was held on 12th MAY at 
7.30pm in Barby Village Hall.  The draft minutes together with the reports 
presented to the meeting can be read on the website at 
https://www.barbyandonleyparishcouncil.co.uk/Council_Info_3996.aspx.  The 
parish chairman’s annual report can be read on page 3 of this newsletter 

Barby Tennis Court- At the last parish council meeting it was reported that Rob 
Wilson was prepared to act a volunteer overseer for the council.   

Retirement of Parish Council Clerk - Our long serving Clerk Catherine Camp, 
has retired after 30 years in the post. 
During her time as a Clerk she has progressed from typing up minutes on a 
manual typewriter, completed a Certificate in Local Council Administration, 
become a Fellow of the Society of Local Council Clerks, and acted as mentor for 
new Clerks throughout the County. She also acts as Internal Auditor from some 
Leicestershire Councils.  
Her local knowledge and experience is second to none and she has been a 
fantastic servant to the villages and will be missed. Astonishingly Catherine has 
only missed one meeting due to illness in all that time – true dedication! On behalf 
of all the councillors past and present, and both the parish communities for whom 
she has done so much over the years. We wish Catherine all the best for the 
future and for a retirement full of fun with her husband Richard! 

Message from the Parish Clerk - Thank you to everyone in the village who 
helps to make it such a great community. Thanks also to our current parish 
councillors who gave me a great send-off at the Annual Parish Meeting.  
I have worked as Parish Clerk for 30 years and will probably find it very difficult 
not knowing what is going on.  I have really enjoyed the role, but we plan to go off 
on adventures in our campervan and make the most of retirement.   

Interim Locum Parish Clerk - Katrina Jones, has been appointed to take over 
for the next 6 months in a Locum role after which the post will be advertised to 
find a permanent replacement clerk.  She can be contacted on 
clerk@barbyandonleyparishcouncil.co.uk   Tel  0786 457 9068. 

Parish Notice board in Barby 
The parish council notice board has been relocated to the opposite side of the 
road to “Barby Village Stores” in front of the allotment hedge.    

http://www.barbyandonleyparishcouncil.co.uk/
https://www.barbyandonleyparishcouncil.co.uk/Council_Info_3996.aspx
mailto:clerk@barbyandonleyparishcouncil.co.uk
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Barby & Onley Parish Council Annual Report 

APRIL 2021 – MARCH 2022 

On 6th May 2021 a new Parish Council was elected to serve a four year term. So 
far we have held 14 meetings in the 12 months since the election.   

In Barby & Onley there were ten people who submitted nomination papers for the 
eleven seats, so all were elected unopposed. The remaining seat was filled by co-
option of Councillor Gareth James. During the year Edan Edison and Andy 
Sabine had to step down from the role of Councillor and we welcome Councillors 
Faith Gorman and Rachael Kilby who were co-opted into their vacant seats.   

Daventry District Council ceased to exist in April 2021 and West 
Northamptonshire Unitary Authority is now in place with three Unitary Councillors 
representing our ward, Councillor Rosie Humphreys, Councillor Alan Chantler and 
Councillor Malcolm Longley. In May 2021 the temporary legislation allowing 
Parish Councils to meet remotely by Video conferencing lapsed. This means that 
Parish Council Meetings are now required to be held as face to face meetings 
once again but thankfully we are now in far safer times following Covid. In time it 
is our goal to achieve hybrid meetings where at the very least members of the 
Parish will be able to watch and listen to meetings from their own homes. Earlier 
this week I was appointed once more as Chairman at the Parish Council AGM, 
with Steve Gee as Vice-Chair. Councillor Nigel Gove is continuing his role as 
Internal Financial Controller for the Council.   

We are very fortunate to have a large number of volunteers in addition to the 
Councillors and my thanks on behalf of all the community goes out to them. 
These include Ian Webb as website and newsletter editor, Dom Fisher who is 
Highways Liaison and Neighbourhood Watch Co-Ordinator and our Footpath 
Warden Alan Atkinson. A notable thanks also goes to all the volunteers who help 
litter pick a few times a year to rid the lanes outside Barby of all the rubbish 
dumped or thrown from vehicles, we get upwards of 40 bags a year of rubbish 
which would otherwise be left to blight the landscape. Thank you to all the others 
who give their time to also help out who I haven’t named directly.  

Retirement of the Clerk   

This month sees the last month of our long serving Clerk Catherine Camp, who is 
retiring after 30 years in the post. During her time as a Clerk she has progressed 
from typing up minutes on a manual typewriter, completed a Certificate in Local 
Council Administration, become a Fellow of the Society of Local Council Clerks, 
and acted as mentor for new Clerks throughout the County. She also acts as 
Internal Auditor from some Leicestershire Councils.   

Her local knowledge and experience is second to none and she has been a 
fantastic servant to the villages and will be missed. Astonishingly Catherine has 
only missed one meeting due to illness in all that time – true dedication!   

On behalf of all the councillors past and present, and both the parish communities 
for whom she has done so much over the years. We wish Catherine all the best 
for the future and for a retirement full of fun with her husband Richard!   
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Finances   

I am personally a very strong advocate of the Parish Council precept as it is the 
only part of your Council Tax that you can be assured is being directly spent on 
you and not sucked into a distant area of the County. It is a tiny percentage of 
your overall Council Tax bill and you can be assured it will be spent for your 
benefit and in your Parish. In November the Parish Council set a budget and 
requested a precept of £60,483 for the year which commenced on the 1st April 
2022.   

Parish Council accounts are scrutinised annually by an independent verifier who 
checks the figures and also checks that the council is operating correctly and has 
the necessary policies, insurance and risk assessments in place. To ensure that 
we comply with governance and accountability legislation the accounts are also 
reviewed annually by external auditors.   

Full analysis of the income and expenditure and spend versus budget can be 
found on the website www.barbyandonleyparishcouncil.co.uk   

Since the start of 2022 we are all now facing a new challenge very soon after 
many years of Covid related challenges. We have entered into a period of rapid 
inflation caused by a number of factors including of course the awful war in 
Ukraine. The parish council is trying to find ways to manage the costs wisely and 
some of these include:  

• Progressing the movement of parish funds to a higher yielding investment 
fund. 

• As part of this we are currently completing a sustainability report for the 
CCLA property fund which if progresses will help us earn interest on the 
Onley Park Ringfenced Funds to help slow down their depletion  

• We have already signed a 36 month electricity contract with SSE for 
street lighting when our current contract ceases with E.ON on 30 June 
2022. This will result in an increase in the price of electricity as we are all 
experiencing, but thanks to quick action earlier in the year it is far less 
than it is now being quoted and will save us for years to come. 

• Mowing contracts have been renewed for the next 2 years at fixed prices.  

• We have agreed on a contract to replace the street lighting at Onley Park 
to LED, this will complete our transition to fully LED street lights within our 
control. It is an investment that we believe will pay for itself by way of 
electricity cost reductions within 10 years – sooner if energy prices 
continue to rise. It is of course also an important environmental 
consideration as we all must be mindful of. The change the LED lighting 
which was done in 2017/18 in Barby has been an important factor in us 
being able to maintain healthy finances in the current climate. Without 
them it is likely we would be having to drastically cut down on other 
beneficial expenditure.   

Planning   

The Parish Council acts as a consultee in the planning process for any 
applications within our Parish, we have no direct influence, but we act in the 
interests of those most directly affected and carefully consider our comments 

www.barbyandonleyparishcouncil.co.uk
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based on this. Ultimately decisions on whether planning consent will be granted 
or not is made by the Daventry Area Planning Authority and we welcome working 
closer with them over the coming years with the support of our Unitary 
Councillors. This year the parish has been consulted on 32 planning applications 
including the much-publicised plan to extend the shooting hours and facilities at 
Barby Sporting Club. A decision is still awaited on that application later in the 
year.   

Some of our achievements though the year.   

We have very few members of the public who attend our Parish Council meetings 
and despite the Parish Newsletter being distributed to all households and each 
meeting having minutes available online, it is easy to miss some of the 
achievements we have made through the year and how we have tried to help and 
benefit the communities, so I have summarised some of these here:  

• Purchased and installed “Unknown Tommy Silhouettes” in both Barby 
and Onley   

• Play Areas in both villages have been repaired and maintained   

• Purchased 20 x Litter picking kits and arrange regular village litter picks in 
and around the village boundaries   

• We have numerous meetings with the Highway Liaison Officer to try and 
get the roads improved, thankfully just a short while ago a stretch of 
Barby Lane was properly resurfaced and we understand the rest of this is 
awaiting budget allocation to complete the stretch.  

• Entered into dialogue with the Ministry of Justice to get flooding issues at 
Onley repaired and to try and put pressure on the MOJ to upgrade the 
ancient pipework.   

• Installed an electricity point for a Christmas tree at Onley Park and 
purchased decorations for the tree.   

• Replaced the salt bin at Barby School as it had a hole in the base and 
was killing a tree.   

• Arranged for the Gardening club to plant a tree on The Ware, Barby in 
memory of the Tree Warden, Bernhard Scott who was tragically killed in a 
road traffic accident.   

• Purchased a Northamptonshire County Flag which is flown when others 
are not.   

• Purchased a new Notice Board for Barby which has been erected on 
Barby Green opposite the Village Shop.   

• In July the fence at Barby Cricket Club was knocked down in a car 
accident and repaired, this was eventually re-imbursed through the 
driver’s insurance.  

• September as normal saw the trimming of the hedges around the play 
area and allotments once the birds had finished nesting.   

• Crown was lifted on the entrance tree at Church Walk so that the Oil 
tanker and other delivery vehicles can pass without damaging the tree or 
themselves.   

• Paving slabs around the War Memorial were repointed. Thanks to Billy 
Dickinson who did the work free of charge.   
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• A cradle swing seat at Barby is being replaced following a snapped piece 
of metal.   

• The wonderful wildflower beds which are quite new to Barby and a 
wonderful sight when in bloom were enhanced and extended   

• Arranged for replacement of the village sign as you enter Barby from 
Kilsby which was destroyed in a road traffic accident.  

• The diseased Acer on Barby Green was felled and 5 cherry trees gifted 
from Japan as a token of peace where given to the parish and planted in 
a patch of wildflowers.   

• Japanese cherry trees have also planted at Onley Park   

• In November Warwickshire Council finally installed lighting at the 
Willoughby Cross roads after years of lobbying that the junction was 
highly dangerous. Lets hope it is now safer.   

• Defibrillator pads were replaced to ensure that they remain in date and 
will work if required.   

• The sewerage flooding issue on Ware Road/Rugby Road appears to 
have finally been cleared after years of battling. This was due to 
numerous pressures and persistence by members of the village and the 
Clerk.  • 

• We have discussed an offer of purchasing Amenity land at Onley Park, 
although the initial offer was not accepted this is still being pursued with a 
possible lease agreement available.   

• We carried out an Asset mapping exercise for West Northants Council 
and received a grant of £294 for doing so.   

• Barby Village has suffered regularly blackouts for years and even a 
brownout last summer. This is now nearly all resolved with a big 
infrastructure project by Western Power bringing in a new high power 
cable from Crick. There is a new substation near The Green and despite 
claims to the contrary the Parish Council unfortunately had no say over 
where it was located. We offered land owned by the Parish Council but 
Western Power rejected that as an suitable site. Where it has been 
positioned is not ideal, but hopefully like the telecoms boxes it will begin 
to blend into the street scene in time. Unfortunately utility companies are 
not bound by the need for planning consent, and can put infrastructure 
wherever they need to, within reason. 

Looking to the future   

• In conjunction with the Barby Village Hall Trustees we are currently 
working towards the goal of installing Electric Vehicle Charging points at 
the Village Hall as a service which all users of the hall or residents from 
village can use.   

• Earlier this year volunteers from the Village who were organised by 
Councillor Nigel Gove took part in Speedwatch once again. This resulted 
93 letters being issues to vehicle owners exceeding 35mph through the 
village. In the final quarter of 2022 we are hoping to finally progress traffic 
calming measures to reducing speeding on Daventry Road. This is a 
project which we have been working towards for some time and we are 
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currently delayed due to the Highways Contract currently being up for 
renewal.   

• Reconfiguring the Vehicle Activated Sign southbound on Daventry Road 
so that it is more effective and displays your speed instead of just a 
flashing warning.   

• The broadband connection which benefits WiFi users in the village hall is 
being replaced by a new high speed Gigaclear connection.   

• The continued closure of the Arnold Arms after so long is detrimental to 
the community and it is a wasted asset. Despite rumours of new tenants 
no announcement has yet been made. We have written to the Red Oak 
who are the owners to see if they will sell it to the community however as 
yet we have had no response.   

• The first weekend of June includes 2 Bank Holidays making it a 4 day 
weekend in celebration of the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee. There are many 
things happening in both villages so please keen an eye on the village 
newsletter. The Parish Council obtained a grant of £3,960 to help fund 
and benefit various activities over the celebration.   

• We working on an exciting new project with Barby Townlands Charity who 
have a vision to extend the accessible woodland for the village. This is on 
19 acres of land adjacent to the cricket ground which is currently going 
through a feasibility assessment into what would be a large tree planting 
project we’d like as many members of the community as possible to be 
involved with.   

• We are currently reviewing our Neighbourhood Development Plan to give 
us every opportunity to protect the village for the future in line with what 
the villagers want from it.  

Paul Reynolds Chairman Barby & Onley Parish Council 

Clubs and Societies 
Barby Cricket Club – The winners of the 100 Club in the April draw were Ali 
Forinton c/o T. Gleghorn - £80.00, W. Tarrant - £50.00 and Will & Ali Seager - 
£40.00 

Barby Church Trust (Charity no 277482) - “Taps & Toilet 100 Club”.  The 
winner in the May draw was Simon Reeves (No 52) who won £80.  The next draw 
will take place on Sunday 19th June.   
Barby Church Trust plans to sell bacon butties at Barby Village Hall on Garage 
Sale 26th June.  Proceeds to go their general fund.   

Breakfast Café in Barby Village Hall Old School Room.  Thank you to everyone 
who supported the Barby Breakfast Cafe on 15th May.  £100 was given to the 
Guide Dog Charity and they took another £106 through purchases from their 
merchandise they bought along.  In addition to the £100 given to each charity 
following each Breakfast Café a further £740 surplus will be divided between all 
the charities.  The Barby Breakfast Cafe will resume in September.   
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WI – On 29th April we had a lovely walk to Camps Copse and then to the Garden 
Centre for a well earned cup of coffee. We have another walk planned in 
Braunston later this month. We are celebrating the Platinum Jubilee with an 
afternoon tea on Thursday 2nd June.  At our next meeting on Tuesday 14th June at 
7 .30 we are looking forward to welcoming Sherry Clavert, once a village resident. 
Sherry will show us the art of making a “Memory Bracelet “ .If you would like more 
information about our WI please come along to a meeting, the programme is on 
the Village Hall notice board and on the village web site. 

Evergreen Club – On Wednesday May 4th we enjoyed a river cruise on the River 
Trent.  Our next meetings will be on Wednesdays 1st, 15th and 29th June, (2.00pm 
to 4.00pm) in Barby Village Hall.  New Evergreen members are always welcome.   

Barby Gardening Club – Advance Notice. There will be a plant sale on Sunday 
26th June 10.00am – 2.00pm at the Village Hall (as part of the Garage Sale).  If 
anyone would like to donate plants for the sale please contact Sue Hives on 
01788 890682 

Advance notice of classes for the Annual Produce Show on September 4th 
Photographic Classes: Adult 1. Patterns; 2. Local Landscape. 12-16years old – 
Canal Scene;  Under 12 years old – Pets 

Handicrafts: Adults. 1. A knitted or Crochet item; 2. A Needlework item (any 
stitches); 3. A Textile item; 4. Any handcrafted item (metal/wood etc).  Children 
Pre-School to 5 years:  Picture celebrating the Platinum Jubilee;  6-16 years old 
Posy in a teapot (any size) 

Cookery Classes: 1. A Jar of Marmalade; 2. A Jar of Jam; 3. A Jar of Chutney or 
Pickle. Chutney must be made at least 3 months before the date of the show. 

Barby Local History Group http://www.barbylhg.org.uk -. Our next meeting will 
be on 8th June, gathering at THE CHURCH at 7.00pm.  Please note change of 
time and venue.  Residents, please do not worry if you see people going round 
the village taking photographs during that week.  Weather permitting, we intend to 
carry out a full photographic survey of Barby which has not been done for over 20 
years.   
The Barby Local History Group is presenting a display in Barby Village Hall 
"Barby During The Queen's Reign", to be held from Friday to Sunday 3rd to 5th 
June, opening at 10.00am   Do come and see what happened in our village 
during the last seventy years, and some aspects of the great changes over that 
period. 

Barby Townlands & Educational Charity – There will be a Trustees meeting on 
8th June so please make sure that any grant application is sent to Cat Sabine in 
advance of the meeting.  (11 Castle Mound, Barby or email her at 
catsabine@outlook.com) 

  

http://www.barbylhg.org.uk/
mailto:catsabine@outlook.com
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St Mary’s Church – Soup & Roll at St. Mary's Church, Barby.  Thank you to 
everyone who has supported St. Mary's Church at the monthly Soup & Roll during 
the past year. Thanks to all who have helped at these events, and to those who 
have provided the food.  The last Soup and Roll on 7th May was raising money for 
the DEC Ukraine Humanitarian Appeal, thank you to all who supported this event 
with additional donations £710 was raised and sent to the DEC. 

The next Soup and Roll event will be in September, if anyone would be interested 
in providing Soup or dessert, please contact Douglas Thompson on 07941262178 

Other Notices 
Garage Sale - This year’s Garage Sale will take place on Sunday 26th June from 
10.00am to 2.00pm.  Now is the time to tackle the loft, garage, spare room or 
wherever you hoard all those things that might one day come in useful, but never 
do!  They might be just what someone's looking for.   
Items for the tombola stall are requested.  All profits to Warwickshire and 
Northamptonshire Air Ambulance.  Contact Karen 01788 891299.   

Fifty Years of Undetected Sin! -  
The Rev. Kit Jarman was ordained priest on 25th June 1972.  To mark this 
anniversary, he will renew his ordination vows before Bishop John, our area 
bishop, in St Mary’s Church, Barby, at 11a.m. on Saturday 25th June 2022 in a 
short service to be followed by light refreshments in Barby Village Hall. 
If you would like to be there, please contact either him or Catherine by post, 
telephone call, or note through the door at 22 Daventry Road, Kilsby CV23 8XF. 
(01788) 822483.  Please note that any reply received after 10th June means that 
you won’t get fed! 

Advance warning of closure of Almond Close, Barby - Almond Close will be 
closed between 5th to 11th July to allow Customer Solutions Plus to repair a 
sewer.  Should you need any further detail, please contact Brad Dyke on 
brad.dyke@customersolutionsplus.co.uk.  The parish council has asked whether 
each resident will be individually contacted, and what arrangements will be in 
place to allow cars to access residential properties  

WARWICKSHIRE OPEN STUDIOS 2022 - This year Warwickshire Open Studios 
Summer Art Weeks have 149 venues across Rugby Coventry and Warwickshire 
with over 400 artists and makers taking part.  All venues are free to visit from 
Saturday 18th June until Sunday 3rd July. 

CLEVES GARDEN STUDIO - 4 Cleve Cottage Daventry Road (Venue 113) 

This year we have 7 artists and craftspeople spreading over three weekend 
openings:  Saturday 18th & Sunday 19th June; Saturday 25th & Sunday 26th 
June and Saturday 2nd & Sunday 2nd July.  All openings are 12 noon until 5pm.  
For more information visit https://www.wostudios.org/summer or visit Barby 
Nurseries and pick up the 2022 brochure.   

Royal British Legion - You might have seen an unfit, 50+ year old running round 
the village in a Royal British Legion Training top.  I am excited and equally 
shocked to be part of Team Royal British Legion in this year’s London Marathon.    
Any support will be much appreciated - any words of encouragement, any cheers 

brad.dyke@customersolutionsplus.co.uk
https://www.wostudios.org/summer
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or waves as I pass you in training, any check-ins to see how I’m going, will all be 
very welcome.   
To raise funds for the British Legion, I do have a just giving page, I am also selling 
plants and there will be a Bingo night in the Village Hall on 10th Sept. Tickets for 
the Bingo night are £5 and include a light supper. Tickets are available from me, 
Sally-Anne Taylor, 07734 087038 or email sal4472@icloud.com. Thank you for all 
your support.   

Do you have surplus produce in the summer months – If so then rather than it 
goes to waste why not send to the Parker Academy in Daventry who do food runs 
in the school holidays to families that are struggling.  They would welcome any 
surplus fresh fruit and vegetables. Please contact Andrea MacMahon 
(andrea.macmahon@hotmail.com) for further details  

Crick Medical Practice 
Meeting For Carers. This is a reminder for those interested.  The practice is 
taking part in an event for Carers at Long Buckby Community Centre on the 
afternoon of Wednesday 22nd June.  The event is being organised by Long 
Buckby Surgery who have asked our practice to take part. The last event was 
held in 2019 and was a huge success. 

Local businesses and charities who can provide help and assistance to carers are 
invited to take part and there will be tea /coffee cakes and a raffle. 

Doctor Link Crick Medical Practice are now offering DoctorLink Online 
Consultation to registered patients as an alternative way of seeking ‘on the day’ 
medical assistance.  DoctorLink will be taking over from the previous online 
consultation tool “E-Consult” that has now been discontinued. To access the Crick 
Medical Practice DoctorLink symptom assessment patients can visit the practice 
website at www.crickmedicalpractice.co.uk or go directly to www.doctorlink.com 
for further information.  For smart phone users DoctorLink can also be 
downloaded as an app by visiting the app store or google play. 

Training days. The dates for the training days are as follows: - 

 22nd June, 13th July, 19th August, 14th September, 12th October, 9th November 
and 14th December 

Patients Participation Group –As mentioned previously the group needs new 
members so if anyone is interested, please contact Lizzie Shisler at the surgery. If 
the Covid situation remains at current levels we are hoping to have a face-to-face 
meeting rather than online hopefully, next month.   

Pilates at Barby Village Hall 
Two classes every Tuesday 9.30am and 10.30am.   

Pilates is a gentle but effective exercise strengthening the core muscles to support 
the spine and other joints.  It also improves flexibility, posture and balance. 

Suitable for all ages and abilities. Fully qualified PEA/RSA/Pilates Inst. instructor. 
Still only £6. For more details phone Mary on 07876 502438  

mailto:sal4472@icloud.com
mailto:andrea.macmahon@hotmail.com
http://www.crickmedicalpractice.co.uk/
http://www.doctorlink.com/
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Your Current Parish Councillors 
Chairman 
Paul Reynolds 

Lilac Cottage, 
Daventry Rd, Barby 

07815 551202 
paul.reynolds@bopc.org.uk 

Vice Chairperson 
Steven Gee 

41 Daventry Road, 
Barby 

07969 992557 
steven.gee@bopc.org.uk 

Adrian Cooper 
70 Onley Park, 
Willoughby 

01788 819060 or 0752 760 6823 
adrian.cooper@bopc.org.uk 

Dawn Cotton 
69 Onley Park, 
Willoughby 

01788 815906 
dawn.cotton@bopc.org.uk 

Faith Gorman 
25 Almond Close, 
Barby 

0771 0349 733 
faith.gorman@bopc.org.uk 

Gareth James 
11 Kilsby Road, 
Barby 

gareth.james@bopc.org.uk 

Rachael Kilby 
1 Manor Farm Close, 
Barby 

rachael.kilby@bopc.org.uk  

Sadie Milligan 
2 Onley Park, 
Onley, 

sadie.milligan@bopc.org.uk  

Nigel Gove 
37 Holme Way, 
Barby 

01788 891118 
nigel.gove@bopc.org.uk 

Bryan O’Reilly 
The Glen, 

Onley Lane, Barby 

01788 899065 or 0793 060 7345 
brian.oreilly@bopc.org.uk 

Sarah Withington 
3 Onley Park, 
Onley, 

0752 589 3429 
sarah.withington@bopc.org.uk  

Parish Clerk 
Katrina Jones 

 
0786 457 9068 

clerk@barbyandonleyparishcouncil.co.uk 

Police  
Tel 101 for non-emergencies, 999 for emergencies 
craig.egdell@northants.pnn.police.uk (0755 777 8055) 

Highway Problems  www.northamptonshire.gov.uk/streetdoctor or call 0300 126 1000 

Copy for the next issue (July/Aug) should be sent to Ian Webb, 6 Daventry Road, 
barbyandonleynewsletter@gmail.com (01788 890800) by Sunday 26th June.   

Dates for your Diary 

June 1st Evergreen Club - Barby Village Hall 2.00pm 
 2nd Various Platinum Jubilee events  
 5th Platinum Jubilee picnics at Barby and Onley 
 5th Celebration Church Service – St Mary’s Church 5.00pm 
 6th  Term 6 Starts Barby School & Pre School 
 6th  Book/Jigsaw Swap/Café – Barby Village Hall 2.00pm  
 8th Local History Group meet at St Mary’s Church 7.00pm 
 13th Parish Council Meeting – Barby Village Hall 7.30pm 
 14th WI – Barby Village Hall 7.30pm 
 15th Evergreen Club - Barby Village Hall 2.00pm 
 18th /19th Cleves Garden Studio – 4 Cleve Cottage 12noon 
 20th  Book/Jigsaw Swap/Café – Barby Village Hall 2.00pm 
 25th/26th  Cleves Garden Studio – 4 Cleve Cottage 12noon 
 26th Village Garage Sale – Barby Village – 10.00am 
 29th Evergreen Club - Barby Village Hall 2.00pm 

mailto:paul.reynolds@bopc.org.uk
mailto:steven.gee@bopc.org.uk
mailto:adrian.cooper@bopc.org.uk
mailto:dawn.cotton@bopc.org.uk
mailto:faith.gorman@bopc.org.uk
mailto:gareth.james@bopc.org.uk
mailto:rachael.kilby@bopc.org.uk
mailto:sadie.milligan@bopc.org.uk
mailto:nigel.gove@bopc.org.uk
mailto:brian.oreilly@bopc.org.uk
mailto:sarah.withington@bopc.org.uk
mailto:clerk@barbyandonleyparishcouncil.co.uk
mailto:craig.egdell@northants.pnn.police.uk
mailto:barbyandonleynewsletter@gmail.com
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